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 Oyster Reef Site 3 Restoration 
- RFP 

SOLICITATION 
NUMBER: 

 
20-038 

BID OPENING DATE & TIME: 
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THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HEREBY INCORPORATED INTO,  
AND MADE AN OFFICIAL PART OF THE ABOVE REFERENCED BID. 

The following answers to written submitted questions: 
My only question is what is the required shell content of the reef compared to limestone? 

ANSWER: Oversized, large washed shell/limestone rock (minimum size  1 ¼” i.e. does NOT 
pass through a 1 ¼” screen) that comes from the same mine location i.e. mostly large shell, 
but coral/limestone mixed in is acceptable. Also, be advised as stated in the RFP, the City 
must approve all materials prior to purchase and construction.   
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